




 

 
 

GREATER SUDBURY POLICE SERVICE 
BOARD REPORT 

 
ACTION:  FOR APPROVAL DATE:  November 12, 2015 
 
PUBLIC 
 
SUBJECT: 
2016 BUDGET PRESENTATION 
 
Recommended by: 
 
Sharon Baiden 
Chief Administrative Officer 

Approved by: 
 
Paul Pedersen 
Chief of Police 

 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
 THAT the Board approves the 2016 Operating Budget in the amount of 
 $_______________________; and further  
 
 THAT the Board approves the 2016 Police Capital Plan; and further 
 
 THAT the Board receives the 2016 and 2020 forecasted Capital Plans; 
 and further 
 
 THAT the Board recommends these budgets to City Council 
 
 
BACKGROUND: 
 
The Greater Sudbury Police Service provides policing to residents, businesses, and 
visitors in accordance with the Police Services Act.  Service demands are largely driven 
by the needs and expectations of our community.  Additionally, the Business Plan 2015 
to 2017 s ets priorities and provides direction on fulfilling its obligations.  T o ensure 
funding is in place for the provision of the adequate and effective delivery of policing, 
Section 39 of  the Police Services Act requires that the Board approve annual budget 
allocations necessary for its operations and to provide it with equipment and facilities.  
The Board must then submit such estimates to the municipal council. 
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CURRENT SITUATION: 
 
At its September 9, 2015 m eeting, plans for the 2016 budg et were reviewed with the 
Board.  Budget instructions and guidelines as distributed through the City’s Financial 
Services section were presented.  These have served to guide the development of budget 
estimates for the upcoming year.  
 
Attached under separate cover are the 2016 Operating Budget and five-year Capital 
Forecast 2016 t o 2020.  This budget supports service levels, provides the authority to 
proceed with key projects, and confirms the necessary funding to deliver operations 
lawfully.  A ll areas of operations have been carefully analysed to ensure a fair, 
accountable, and realistic budget. 
 
Chief Pedersen will provide a comprehensive budget overview to the Board at its meeting 
on November 18, 2015.  T he Board will also be presented budget reduction options for 
consideration which may be further discussed during deliberations. 
 
Initially, the Board had been tentatively scheduled to present to Council on December 8, 
2015.  D ue to unforeseen scheduling conflicts, this date has now been moved to 
December 15, 2015.  T he specific time has not yet been provided.  The Board will be 
advised when same has been determined. 
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GREATER SUDBURY POLICE SERVICE 
BOARD REPORT 

 
ACTION:  FOR APPROVAL DATE:  November 12, 2015 
 
IN CAMERA 
 
SUBJECT:  
PROVINCIAL ANTI-VIOLENCE INTERVENTION STRATEGY (PAVIS) 
 
Recommended by: 
 
Sharon Baiden,  
Chief Administrative Officer  

Approved by: 
 
Paul Pedersen 
Chief of Police 

 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 

THAT the Board enters into an Agreement extension with the Ministry of 
Community Safety and Correctional Services that extends the contract under 
the Provincial Anti-Violence Intervention Strategy (PAVIS) for an allocation 
of $237,833 for the period April 1, 2015 to December 31, 2015. 

 
 
BACKGROUND: 
 
The Greater Sudbury Police Service is committed to fulfilling its core law enforcement 
mandate which includes the detection and suppression of crime, enforcement of the law, 
the apprehension of law-breakers, response to emergencies, the maintenance and 
protection of public order in our communities and the safety of our streets and highways. 
 
There is an evolving gang presence and related criminal activities in Sudbury.  D ata 
clearly demonstrates a s ignificant effort of street gangs to infiltrate the Sudbury drug 
trade. 
 
The Board entered into an Agreement with the Ministry of Community Safety and 
Correctional Services (MCSCS) to fund the Service’s Guns and Gangs Unit to 
specifically target guns and gangs.  The project implemented was the ‘Provincial Anti-
Violence Intervention Strategy’ or PAVIS. 
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PROVINCIAL ANTI-VIOLENCE INTERVENTION STRATEGY 
(PAVIS) 
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CURRENT SITUATION: 
 
The Ministry of Community Safety and Correctional Services has agreed to continue the 
PAVIS funding.  An Agreement was signed for April 1, 2013 and continuing until March 
31, 2015.  Funding was received in the amount of $903,051.79. 
 
The Ministry has provided an extension of the Agreement for April 1 to December 31, 
2015 with funding in the amount of $237,833.  It is important to note that as at January 1, 
2016, the government is offering no f urther commitment of funding for PAVIS 
initiatives.  That said, the 2016 budget will realize a shortfall of just over $451,500.  This 
is concerning in terms of enforcement and crime prevention efforts on organized crime. 
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GREATER SUDBURY POLICE SERVICE 
BOARD REPORT 

 
ACTION:  FOR APPROVAL DATE:  November 12, 2015 
 
PUBLIC 
 
SUBJECT: 
CHIEFS YOUTH INITIATIVE FUND REQUESTS FOR FUNDING 
 
Recommended by: 
 
Sharon Baiden 
Chief Administrative Officer 

Approved by: 
 
Paul Pedersen 
Chief of Police 

 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 

THAT the Board approve the following donations with funds drawn from 
the Chief’s Youth Initiative Fund: 

 
$3,000 in support of the 2015 Shopping with Cops Program 
 
$500 to the 2015 Louis Street Community Association Christmas Tree 
Festivity    
 
$2,000 in support of the 2016 SPHL Police Cup Tournament  
 
$780 in support of the 2016 Infant Food Cupboard Calendar Program  
 
 

BACKGROUND:  
 
Since 2002, the Board has maintained a Donations Reserve Fund that is utilized to assist in 
crime prevention initiatives at the discretion of the Police Services Board or those 
specifically targeted by the donor. 
 
A component of this Fund is the Chiefs Youth Initiative Fund which was established for the 
exclusive purpose of providing financial resources to youth related initiatives within the 
community.   
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When considering request for funds, the Board takes into account initiatives supporting 
community-oriented policing that involves a co-operative effort on t he part of the Greater 
Sudbury Police Service and youth in the community, initiatives benefiting children and/or 
youth and/or their families, initiatives addressing violence prevention or prevention of 
repetition of violence or the root causes of violence, initiatives that focus on marginalized or 
underprivileged youth, and sponsorship of educational events. 
 
 
CURRENT SITUATION: 
 
Four requests for funding consideration from the Chief’s Youth Initiative Fund have been 
received. 
 
 
2015 ‘Shopping With Cops’ Program  
 
In 2008, the Service launched the ‘Shopping with Cops’ Program Sudbury.  Participating 
children are identified by schools, churches and social service agencies.  E ach child is 
partnered with a member of the Service and provided with $100 for the purchase of gifts 
for their family for the Festive Season.  The event includes breakfast and a gift for each 
child.  The program provides an opportunity for the youth to become better acquainted 
with law enforcement personnel building positive relationships with underprivileged 
children, their families and the community.   
 
Sergeant’s Joanne Pendrak and Marjorie Jeffery are very happy to report that the 
Program continues to be an overwhelming success and is now in its 8th year.  This year, 
the event is scheduled for Thursday December 10, 2015. 
 
 
2015 Louis Street Community Association “Christmas Tree Festivity” 
 
The Louis Street Community Association was formed to display a better image of social 
housing and to engage community members from the area.  The whole spirit of the 
association is based on community and involvement.  The Association’s first initiative 
was to involve community members in building a local garden.  Since then, the group has 
also helped in community clean-ups, beautification projects, and community watch.  
 
In recognition of their hard work with the community group, Christmas stockings for 100 
youth will be purchased, filled with small items, and given to the children of the 
community.  The stockings will be distributed at a seasonal celebration.  The ‘Lighting of 
the Christmas Tree’ event is planned for Friday December 16, 2015. 
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2016 Police Cup – Sudbury Playground Hockey Tournament 
 
The Sudbury Playground Hockey League (SPHL) has been providing a low-cost hockey 
experience to the youth of Sudbury since 1952. The league promotes fun and 
sportsmanship for players, coaches, and parents.  P layers participate in one tournament 
each year, held locally and run by volunteers.  The organizing committee sponsors two 
bursaries each hockey season – one girl, one boy from the Children’s Aid Society in the 
name of Ian Smyth.  Ian was the son of Constable Phil Smyth of our Service.  This year’s 
Police Cup – SPHL Tournament is scheduled for January 15-17, 2016.  T he tournament 
has a GSPS theme with police logos on b anners and on m edals awarded to all 
participants. 
 
The League has invited Board Members, Chief Pedersen, and Senior Staff to attend the 
official kick off ceremonies.  Details will be confirmed and the Board notified. 
 
 
‘Infant Food Cupboard’ Program  
 
Our Children, Our Future is committed to securing a better future for the children and 
families in our community through positive learning and socialization, parent education, 
nutrition and food programs, and so much more. 
 
For the past fifteen years, the group has run programs such as the Infant Food Cupboard 
which is one of the few food banks aimed at children under age three.  Urgent basic 
necessities such as infant formula, diapers, and nutritious food are provided. 
 
The Calendar for Life is published annually. Three thousand copies of the calendar are 
printed and sold with funds directly supporting the Infant Food Cupboard Security 
Program.   
 
Financial assistance has been requested to assist with the creation of the calendar. 
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GREATER SUDBURY POLICE SERVICE 
BOARD REPORT 

 
ACTION:  FOR APPROVAL DATE:  November 12, 2015 
 
PUBLIC 
 
SUBJECT: 
BOARD TRUST FUND REQUEST FOR FUNDING 
 
Recommended by: 
 
Sharon Baiden 
Chief Administrative Officer 

Approved by: 
 
Paul Pedersen 
Chief of Police 

 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 

THAT the Board approve the following donations with funds drawn from 
the Board Trust Fund: 

 
$1,000 in support of the 2015 Christmas Sponsor Families E.L.F.F. Project 
 
 

BACKGROUND:  
 
The Greater Sudbury Police Services Board maintains a Trust Fund to deposit funds 
received pursuant to Sections 132 and 133 of the Police Services Act to be used for any 
purpose the Board considers is in the public interest and for such charitable events as the 
Board deems suitable.   
 
When considering requests, the Board shall give preference to funding requests that fall 
into one of the following categories: 
 

• Community Relations through Involvement with Police Related Organizations 
• Board/Police Service Relations 
• Public Education/Awareness 
• Special Board Requirements 
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CURRENT SITUATION: 
 
One request for funding consideration from the Board Trust Fund has been received. 
 
2015 ELFF Program – Embracing Less Fortunate Families 
 
In 2007, S herry Hasanefendic of the Service’s Communications Centre spearheaded a 
Christmas drive that sponsored a community family in need.  The family was selected by 
Sudbury Family Services.  The family submitted a ‘wish list’ and with donations from 
employees, the group was able to provide gifts and necessities.  The sponsorship 
continues to grow and in 2015, the group celebrates their ninth year of helping families to 
have a special holiday.  For every $500 donated, one local family is sponsored. 
 
The Annual ELFF Run is a great success with generous donations from the Greater 
Sudbury Police Service, our Members, the Police Services Board, the Senior Officers 
Association, and the Sudbury Police Association. Several groups within the service also 
donate money in lieu of their usual Kris Kringle/gift exchange.  Numerous gifts were also 
donated, purchased, or hand-made and delivered to the Communication Centre.  
 
Each year, we are able to sponsor local families and provide them with Christmas 
memories they carry with them for years to come. 
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GREATER SUDBURY POLICE SERVICE 
BOARD REPORT 

 
ACTION:  FOR INFORMATION DATE:  November 12, 2015 
 
PUBLIC 
 
SUBJECT: 
2014 ANNUAL REPORT 
 
Recommended by: 
 
Sharon Baiden 
Chief Administrative Officer 

Approved by: 
 
Paul Pedersen 
Chief of Police 

 
 
RECOMMENDATION:   
 
 That the Board receives the 2014 Annual Report for information. 
 
 
CURRENT SITUATION: 
 
On an annual basis the Service prepares a report detailing the activities for the previous 
year ended.  PPlease find the Annual Report for the 2014 year under separate cover.
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GREATER SUDBURY POLICE SERVICE 
BOARD REPORT 

 
ACTION:  FOR INFORMATION DATE:  November 12, 2015 
 
PUBLIC 
 
SUBJECT:  
OAPSB CORRESPONDENCE – INPUT TO DRAFT STREET CHECKS 
REGULATION 
 
Recommended by: 
 
Sharon Baiden 
Chief Administrative Officer  

Approved by: 
 
Paul Pedersen 
Chief of Police 

 
 
RECOMMENDATION: FOR INFORMATION AND DISCUSSION 
 
 
BACKGROUND: 
 
On October 28, 2015,  the Ministry of Community Safety and Correctional Services 
tabled Draft Street Check Regulations.  These regulations are now posted and are open to 
review and comment.   
 
 
CURRENT SITUATION: 
 
The OAPSB has submitted correspondence to Minister Naqvi with respect to the 
proposed changes, copy attached.   Additionally, the OACP is also undertaking a review 
of same. 
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GREATER SUDBURY POLICE SERVICE 
BOARD REPORT 

 
ACTION:  FOR INFORMATION DATE:  November 12, 2015 
 
PUBLIC 
 
SUBJECT:  
NOTES OF APPRECIATION 
 
Recommended by: 
 
Sharon Baiden 
Chief Administrative Officer 

Approved by: 
 
Paul Pedersen 
Chief of Police 

 
 
RECOMMENDATION:  FOR INFORMATION ONLY 
 
 
BACKGROUND: 
 
Notes of appreciation are received by the Chief’s office and reported monthly to the 
Board. 
 
 
CURRENT SITUATION: 
 
A card was received from a Sudbury resident expressing thanks to the staff and especially 
Sergeant Daryl Adams for the discretion in the handling of the recent discovery of live 
ammunition. 
 
An email message was received from a Sudbury resident acknowledging the care given 
during a recent traffic stop for expired plates.  “Constable Jordan Mills’ kind demeanour 
turned a frustrating experience around.  His approach was nonjudgmental and completely 
professional.  If this is an example of Greater Sudbury’s police force, then we are in good 
hands.” 
 
An email message was received from a S udbury resident thanking the officers and 
volunteers who patrol the streets at Halloween.  “We know that our kids our safe.  The 
response from parents out with their children is outstanding.  Great job!  See you next 
year.” 
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An email message was received from Jennifer Kelly-Ward, Educational Assistant – 
Confederation Secondary School, expressing her thanks to the Tactical Unit officers for 
once again joining their annual floor hockey charity event.  Students had a first period 
‘buy out’ – donate and watch the game.  Constable Doug Ward accepted the challenge to 
raise a share of funds for the KICX ‘Kids Helping Kids Campaign.  Sergeant Daryl 
Adams helped coordinate the event.  “The Tactical Team has been a strong supporter of 
the event.  A  very positive relationship has been developed between the Team of 
outstanding officers and our school.  Last week, Constables Chris Mann, Ryan 
McNamara, and Doug Ward provided a demonstration to over 150 s tudents.  It is 
amazing how the attitudes of students change toward police when they have the 
opportunity to interact in a fun, positive way.” 
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An email message was received from Sergeant Steve Russell highlighting the actions of 
Constable Andrew Hinds.  Each year at Halloween, Constable Hinds proactively patrols 
neighbourhoods conducting speed and other enforcement to ensure the safety of trick-or-
treaters.  At his own expense, he hands out treats and takes the opportunity to talk to the 
kids about being safe.  When not scheduled, he attends on his off time.  “This is a true 
testament to his passion for the safety of children.”  This past Halloween, Constable 
Hinds was able to stop and charge five drivers for speeding and made one arrest for 
impaired driving.  “ He was not only handing out treats, he was preventing a serious 
tragedy from occurring.  H is efforts are absolutely outstanding and have gained an 
overwhelming amount of positive recognition for the Service and the community he cares 
about.” 
 
An email message was received from a Sudbury family from Ward 8 in New Sudbury, 
sharing their good feeling at having officers make their street part of the Halloween night 
patrol.  “ While Constable Hinds was on our  street, we gave him the thumbs up 
acknowledging his presence.  He stopped to talk and hand out treats to our grandchildren.  
Constable Andrew Hinds’ actions merit recognition.  The response from our neighbours, 
their children, and our family regarding his generosity was a very positive image of 
community policing.  What a great initiative!  The children are still talking about the nice 
policeman who was giving out Halloween treats.” 
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GREATER SUDBURY POLICE SERVICE 
BOARD REPORT 

 
ACTION:  FOR INFORMATION DATE:  November 12, 2015 
 
PUBLIC 
 
SUBJECT:  
CORRESPONDENCE 
 
Recommended by: 
 
Sharon Baiden  
Chief Administrative Officer  

Approved by: 
 
Paul Pedersen 
Chief of Police 

 
 
RECOMMENDATION: FOR INFORMATION ONLY 
 
 
A card of thanks was received from United Way Centraide Sudbury expressing their 
appreciation of the Board’s support for the 2015 campaign.  “Thanks to your generosity, 
the United Way has been making tangible, lasting changes in our community.  Y our 
support has enabled us to build on our  history of success and continue to create 
meaningful change for all who live and work here.”  
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GREATER SUDBURY POLICE SERVICE 
BOARD REPORT 

 
ACTION:  FOR INFORMATION DATE:  November 12, 2015 
 
PUBLIC 
 
SUBJECT:  
ACTION SUDBURY RED RIBBON CAMPAIGN 
  
 Recommended by: 
 
Sharon Baiden 
Chief Administrative Officer 

Approved by: 
 
Paul Pedersen 
Chief of Police 

 
 
RECOMMENDATION: FOR INFORMATION ONLY 
 
 
BACKGROUND: 
 
Action Sudbury is a non-profit community organization comprised on i ndividuals and 
agencies with a common goal to eliminate the tragedies caused by impaired drivers in the 
Sudbury area. 
 
 
CURRENT SITUATION: 
 
Action Sudbury will be kicking off its 27th year of the Annual Red Ribbon Campaign on 
Friday November 27, 2015 at 10:30 a.m. at the Travelodge Hotel in Sudbury. 
 
The Annual Red Ribbon ‘Tie One On’ Campaign will be carried out during the month of 
December to remind motorists to drive safe and sober over the holidays. 
 
All members of the Board have been invited to attend. 
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Citizens Against Impaired Driving          
Citoyen Contre L'lversse au Volant         

 
P.O. Box 2875 Station “A” Sudbury   P3A 5J3        

www.actionsudbury.org                   
 

                   Established 1984                   
 

November 17, 2015 

 
Greater Sudbury Police Services Board 
190 Brady Street 
Sudbury, Ontario 
P3A 5P3 
 
Dear Chair & Members of the Board: 
  

Action Sudbury will be kicking off its 27th annual Red Ribbon Campaign Friday November 
27th, 2015 at 10:30 a.m. at the Travelodge Hotel, corner of Walford Road and Paris Street.  Our annual 
Red Ribbon “Tie One On” Campaign will be carried out during the month of December, to remind 
motorists to “Drive Aware~Not Impaired” over the holidays.   

 
You are cordially invited to attend this event and we hope to see you there.   

 
Yours very truly, 

 
Ron Roy    RSVP by Monday, November 16th, 2015   
Chair     Ph:  705-524-1453 or email – actionsudbury@gmail.com 

 
                                  

   Drive Aware,    S.V.P. Soyez Prudent 

   Not Impaired! Au Volant! 
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GREATER SUDBURY POLICE SERVICE 
BOARD REPORT 

 
ACTION:  FOR INFORMATION DATE:  November 12, 2015 
 
PUBLIC 
 
SUBJECT: 
2015 GREATER SUDBURY POLICE SERVICE CHRISTMAS LUNCH 
 
Recommended by: 
 
Sharon Baiden 
Chief Administrative Officer 

Approved by: 
 
Paul Pedersen 
Chief of Police 

 
 
RECOMMENDATION:  FOR INFORMATION ONLY 
 
 
CURRENT SITUATION: 
 
Chief Paul Pedersen invites all staff and Board Members to attend and celebrate the 
Christmas Season. 
 
Please join us for a lunch on Thursday December 17, 2015 from 11:30 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. 
in the Alex McCauley boardroom on the 5th floor at Police headquarters. 
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GREATER SUDBURY POLICE SERVICE 
BOARD REPORT 

 
ACTION:  FOR INFORMATION DATE:  November 12, 2015 
 
PUBLIC 
 
SUBJECT: 
PROMOTION OF OFFICERS 
 
Recommended by: 
 
Sharon Baiden 
Chief Administrative Officer 

Approved by: 
 
Paul Pedersen 
Chief of Police 

 
 
RECOMMENDATION:  FOR INFORMATION ONLY 
 
 
BACKGROUND: 
 
Succession planning and promotions within the Service are governed by Human 
Resources Procedures.  In accordance with the Collective Agreement and Promotional 
Procedure, members are promoted to various ranks within the Service. 
 
 
CURRENT SITUATION: 
 
As a result of recent retirements vacancies at the rank of both Sergeant and Staff Sergeant 
have been created. 
 
Recently, a competition process was conducted and has now concluded.  The following 
members have been promoted and will be presented to the Board November 18, 2015:  
 

Staff Sergeant Marjorie JEFFERY 
Sergeant Barry ORNELLA 

  

38


	AgNov15
	GREATER SUDBURY POLICE SERVICE
	BOARD REPORT
	GREATER SUDBURY POLICE SERVICE

	BOARD REPORT
	GREATER SUDBURY POLICE SERVICE

	BOARD REPORT
	GREATER SUDBURY POLICE SERVICE

	BOARD REPORT
	GREATER SUDBURY POLICE SERVICE

	BOARD REPORT
	GREATER SUDBURY POLICE SERVICE

	BOARD REPORT
	GREATER SUDBURY POLICE SERVICE

	BOARD REPORT
	GREATER SUDBURY POLICE SERVICE

	BOARD REPORT
	GREATER SUDBURY POLICE SERVICE

	BOARD REPORT
	GREATER SUDBURY POLICE SERVICE

	BOARD REPORT
	GREATER SUDBURY POLICE SERVICE

	BOARD REPORT

	Infant Calendar Pic.pdf
	Page 1

	Agenda Pgs.pdf
	Page 1
	Page 2




